TOMMY LEE

52’ CONVERTED TUG

Tommy Lee was an out of service dock and river tug, without an engine, and half full of oily water and mud.

The Tommy Lee was converted by its owner Roger Francis from 1986 at Hurlingham Yacht Club, Putney.  It was completed over several years during which  Roger  had to learn   how to weld.   

We cruised locally around the Thames estuary whilst the conversion was carried out, but finally in 1998 it was ready to go to sea.

We participated in the Festival of the Sea in 1998 at Portsmouth, after cruising to Cornwall throughout the summer. 

Summer of 2000 we went on a club trip to the little ships Dunkirk Celebrations, we continued on to the Netherlands, our first stop was Goes, then on to Marken, Hoorn, and right up to the Fresian Island of Texel, we stayed in the heart of Rotterdam in a Heritage Marina called Haringvliet, and cycled around the town  in complete safety in their cycle lanes. After this we gradually made our way back to the UK, and work.

2001 was the start of our big trip, we set of in May and went through the French Canals, passing through Paris, and Sablonniere Lock the most memorable lock of the whole trip, the gardens were immaculate and it had classical music playing whilst rising in the lock, then on to  Briare our first aqueduct (bit scarey)  on to Chalon sur Soane, Lyon, on to the river Rhone, seeing all the huge signs of the vineyards everywhere,  down to the ancient city of  Arles and on  to the Mediterranean. We came out at Port St Louis, in July abd spent the summer discovering the Porcqoelle Islands, Calanques Islands and Marseilles, we wintered in the safety  of Aigues Morte a port about 2 miles in from the sea, having  great fun with fellow Brits.

In 2002 we set off for Spain, and within a week we had our first taste of  the wild Mediterranean weather whilst we were anchored in a little cala near Colliore,  it tossed us around like a cork for 8  very frightening hours.  We continued on staying in marinas and cala’s down to Barcelona, we took a night trip over to the Balearic Islands, using Furnentera’s lighthouse as our waypoint and cruised around Menorca and Minorca,  seeing turtles and dolphins, swimming snorkelling having  the time of our life for the rest of the summer.    

Spring 2003 we were off again this time through the Etang de Thau into the Canal du Midi, we only managed to get to Carcassone because of the lack of water, made worse by canal side farmers being allowed to pump water for their crops to help them in the summer heat wave, we were scraping the bottom for much of the way, and we knew we had to turn round we could not continue any further.  On our trip back we decided to bring the boat home to the UK so by the end of September 2003 we were back on our moorings just opposite from the Weybridge Mariners’ clubhouse.

Roger Francis

